2 December 2004
Website Minutes of COMPRES Executive Committee meeting of November 16, 2004

Attending:  Bass, Green, Karato, Rivers, Ross, Weidner, and Liebermann

1.   The minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of October 19, 2004 were approved for installation on the COMPRES website.

2.  New plans for the DAC facilities at the NSLS

Green and Rivers summarized the discussions of the proposal by Mao and Hemley of Nov 13, and a meeting at the APS on Nov 13 with Green, Mao, Rivers and Chi-Chang Kao from the NSLS. 

Under the proposal by Mao and Hemley, the COMPRES subaward for the DAC operations at the NSLS would be transferred from Carnegie to the University of Chicago, with Rivers becoming PI and Mao and Hemley most likely remaining as CoPIs.  

The ExComm approved this proposed change of management in principle and asked that Rivers, Mao and Hemley cooperate on formulating a revised plan and budget request for Year #4, with the transfer of the subaward to be effective May 1, 2005.  

Once this transfer occurs, we will have to address the conflict for Mark Rivers as Chair of the Facilities Committee [to June 2005].

3.  White Paper on the synchrotron and neutron facilities needs of the COMPRES community.

Rivers reported on plans for the COMPRES Facilities Committee to prepare a “White Paper” on the current status and future needs of the COMPRES community for synchrotron and neutron facilities.  The ExComm endorsed this plan and charged the Facilities Committee with the responsibility to produce this document by March or April 2005.  .

The target of this project would be a working document that could guide the COMPRES renewal proposal, to be submitted to EAR in July 2006.

4. Infrastructure Development activities

a. Eight proposals for new infrastructure development initiatives have been received and are under review for consideration of funding commencing in Year #4 [May 1, 2005].

These proposals are currently being reviewed by the members of the ID Committee [with J. R. Smyth as an extra member] and Liebermann acting as the recipient of the input from the committee [in view of the conflict of interest for Nancy Ross, who is a Co-PI on one of the proposals].

b. Annual reports from the project directors of current ID projects.

Reports have been received from all of the current projects:

Final reports:


Pressure Calibration at High T [Fei]


Absolute T Calibration [Getting]


Multi-Anvil Cell Assemblies [Leinenweber]

Annual Reports and future budget requests

Brillouin Scattering [Bass]

Laser Heating for DAC [Duffy]

Nuclear Resonant Scattering [Sturhahn]

The ID Committee will consider the results of this review process at its breakfast meeting in San Francisco on Dec 13, with a report to the ExComm on Dec 15, including recommendations for funding of both the current projects and new projects in Year #4.

5. Facilities Committee activities

The only Annual Report received to date is from the Neutron Studies project [N. Ross].

Rivers and Green to follow-up with the managers of the DAC-NSLS [Mao and Hemley], MAC-NSLS [Weidner], and ALS and SSRL [Jeanloz] facilities to obtain their annual reports  as soon as possible.

The Facilities Committee will consider these annual reports and budget request for Year #4 at its breakfast meeting in San Francisco on Dec 14, and will report to the ExComm on Dec 15.

6. Breakfast meetings at the AGU in San Francisco

Schedule for these breakfast meetings was confirmed:

Dec 13, Monday:  Infrastructure Development Committee

Dec. 14, Tuesday:  Facilities Committee

Dec. 15, Wednesday:  Executive Committee

All of these breakfast meetings will take place at 7:00 AM at the XYZ Restaurant on 4th Street (across from the Moscone Center), with Harry Green and Bob Liebermann attending as guests.

7. Election ballots for new member of the Executive Committee

These ballots were mailed to all Electors on Nov 15.

Candidates include:  Ann Chopelas, Ho-kwang Mao, and Quentin


Williams

The deadline for receipt of these ballots in the COMPRES office was extended to Dec. 2 by Green and Liebermann, who also urged all

member institutions to participate in the voting process.

It is hoped that the new member of the ExComm will be able to attend the meeting of the ExComm at the AGU on Dec. 15.

8. MRI pre-proposals

The NSF and NSB issued revised guidelines for the MRI proposals which are due on Jan 27, 2005.  The major change is the removal of the requirement for cost-sharing [matching funds].  

Note added:

On the deadline of Nov 18, two pre-proposals were received.  

On Monday, Nov 22, Liebermann was informed by the NSF Office of Integrative Activities [OIA] that COMPRES, as a non-profit research consortium was eligible to submit up to three (3) proposals in the MRI competition.

This decision from the OIA thus removed the need for COMPRES to decide between the two pre-proposals.

Liebermann and Green informed both teams that their pre-proposals had been approved by the Executive Committee for submission of full proposals to the NSF under the banner of COMPRES eligibility.  The PIs were urged to specifically indicate in the title of their proposal that this is a COMPRES proposal.

9. Workshop at the APS on Nov 12-13, 2004

Dera and Prewitt convened a Workshop on single crystal diffraction at megabar pressures.  Green and Ross both attended and reported that it was a successful meeting and that Dera would be submitting a report soon.  This report has now been received and will be mounted on the COMPRES website and featured as an article in the next issue of the COMPRES newsletter [scheduled for Jan 2005].

10. Annual Meeting of COMPRES in June 2005

We are continuing to obtain information on possible sites for the 2005 Annual Meeting;  see latest Excel spreadsheet prepared by Ann Lattimore and sent to all members of ExComm in week of Nov 15.

We are also working to avoid the overlap with the Gordon Research Conference at Mt Holyoke College, which starts on Sunday, June 12 and ends on Friday morning, June 17.

One option would be to hold the COMPRES meeting at the Mohonk Mountain House in New Paltz, New York, with arrivals on Friday afternoon, June 17 and departures on Monday noon, June 20.  This will once again mean that our meeting will include Father’s Day, which we had hoped to avoid.

Discussions to continue at the ExComm meeting on Nov. 30.

11. Next meeting—modify video and audio conference logistics.

Tuesday, Nov 30 at 1:00 to 3:00 PM [East Coast time].

In the hope to improve the fidelity of both video and audio transmissions for our ExComm meetings, Ann Lattimore and Ben Vitale are proposing to use the telephone for all audio transmissions and the Polycom apparatus for only video [for those who can and wish to be connected via the video].

Ann and Ben are to communicate with all members of the ExComm directly regarding the proposed changes in procedures.

